Springfield Community Partnership
Business Improvement District 

Board Meeting Minutes

September 19, 2017

Present:  R. Abraham, K. Gruskin (via phone), P. Kaiser, M. Kevoe, L. Kaswiner, M. Scalera, S. Seidel, K. Vitale, D. Zuber

Also Present: B. Lippman, Z. Shahady, Chip(TAPinto)

The meeting was called to order at 8:35am. 

A motion to approve the minutes of the August 15, 2017 was seconded and approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report

P. Kaiser reviewed the financials in the Agenda packet. There is $1,078.76 in the Connect One checking account. There is $279,284.58 in the Connect One Money Market account. P. Kaiser reviewed the budget vs. actual report with the Board and noted that we are on track. A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 
Township Report
Z. Shahady reported that the pool project construction has started. He reported that he met with J. Gomes and J. Rodriguez regarding the project. Issues with the DOT have been worked out. He is having issues with the DEP. Z. Shahady is setting up a meeting with the Town’s legislators to report on the difficulties the Town and J. Gomes is having with DEP and request their help and support in getting the project moving. The Century 21/Church Mall project is moving along. A financial agreement will be completed by the end of September. By the end of October all of the Resolutions should be adopted. They may then wait to be on the agenda in January, waiting until the new Board is in place. The Rica project is working out some details with the Town. They need to adjust their plan to adhere to the new COAH ordinance that the Town worked out with the State. They will be on the agenda of the Planning Board at the October meeting. Z. Shahady reported that the BID did not receive a grant for the streetscape project. He suggested the BID develop a plan for bonding, how much and payment terms. He also suggested bonding for half of the project and submitting a grant request for the second part. 

Chairman’s Report

M. Scalera reported that J. Gomes has one more tenant in the building. His lease is up in February. M. Scalera reported that he has a meeting with the PTO President to talk about how we can work together. He has also met with the Committee candidates.
Executive Director Report

Wayfinding Sign Update

B. Lippman reported that the BID Committee finalized the details regarding locating the signs with Signal Sign. They will begin installation shortly.

Window Wrap Project Update

B. Lippman reported that the project has been put on hold until we know the outcome of the planned meetings regarding demolition. A discussion ensued regarding demolition and what can we do with the already printed window wraps. It was decided to wait to see the outcome of the meetings and if demolition will happen sooner.

Streetscape

The contractor has fixed some of the issues on the sidewalk. He needs to come back and fix one more area. P. Szmaida form Keller Kirkpatrick is staying on the contractor to get this done.
Committees

Marketing Committee
B. Lippman reported that the update on summer coupons is in the back of the agenda packet. See below:

Redemptions for the summer coupon booklets were strong…particularly for food places.  

Overall redemptions (total number of redemptions) moved up well over 25% from last summer’s booklet.  

· Some of the salons picked up a new customer or two which is “gold” to them…being that they get multiple visits throughout the year.  Same for dentists!!!  
· Places were a little better in collecting data this year…many commenting on the mobile version of the booklet for redemptions as well.  
· Some food places are cutting back on their usual marketing (money mailers, etc) and relying more on the BID’s programs.  
· Some businesses are realizing that their deals have to be more enticing.
· TD Pizza: Around 50+ coupons. Both print and mobile. Very happy.
· Decorating Store - received around 3. Still satisfied because they were not expecting any with the type of business they are.
· Springfield Farmers Market -  Around 5-10 used. Happy since they are new to Springfield and are usually very slow.
· Alen's Deli - 30-40+ coupons (both print and mobile).
· AMP Yoga - 0 used. 
· Cathay 22 - Around 3 print, 1 mobile.
· Decorating Store -  Ernie was not in. They will email us results.
· Echo Plaza Cleaners - Around 8 printed coupons. Will like to change offer next time.
· Fortunoff - 3 printed coupons. Great since she knows her products are expensive.
· Thai Amarin – 30-40.  Some new customers.  So happy!
· Marilyn’s Hair – 2 coupons redeemed.  One new customer.
· Dainty Salon – 3 existing customers.
· Sofia’s – 50+ coupons.  Our customers love this.  We needed more booklets!
· Second Childhood – a couple of coupons redeemed.
· Magical Scissors Salon – 4 coupons.  2 new customers!
· Delightful Cake Kreations – A whole bunch of coupons.  Probably 25+.  They came in using the App too!
· Moroccan Kebab – 17 coupons were used.
· Golden Hands Spa - 3-4 printed coupons, all NEW clients.
· Grooming by Brandy - 5 printed coupons.
· Hair Bar - 2 printed coupons. Her deal was probably too specific. Appreciates our hard work
· Hammer Dental - 2 printed coupons.
· Bloom Nail & Spa – We always get a few.  Owner not in.
· Campus Sub Shop – 20+
· Huntington Learning Center - 0 used. Knows they are a unique business. Thinks program was great for Springfield.
· Imagine's Encore Salon - 5 coupons used (3 were NEW customers). Happy about the new clients.
· JX Jewelry Exchange - 0 used but expected that....happy for the advertising.
· Kidoolo Play Club - 0 used.
· Little Details - Closed...I emailed Albert for results.
· No Body Denied - 1 used. Happy to get a new member.
· Outback - A lot of coupons used. *Will email us exact numbers.
· Picante - 5 coupons used.
· Prima Pizza - Over 100 coupons. 10-15 every week and got 41 in 1 week. Thankful and appreciates the help.
· Primo Hoagies - Around 5 used...not sure though on total number.
· Rye Deli - 15 used. 5 were new customers.
· Salon Bangles - 3-4 printed coupons.
· Salon Frasca - not sure...not in every day so maybe the other girls got some.
· Smilow - 1 NEW patient. Very happy.
· Springfield Orthodontics - 1 NEW patient. Insurance part probably scares people away but it needs to be in the coupon.
· Stew Leonards - 15-20+. Jerry would know if more but he is part time now.
· Szechuan Village - 15 print, 3 mobile. Thankful.
· Toms Pizza - 20+ used, both print and mobile.
· Turning Pointe - 3 used. Julie said: "However I do feel your advertising is a useful marketing and advertising tool. I really appreciate this since traditional advertising is outrageously expensive it makes it difficult for a small business to afford." 
· Yo Addiction - Around 25 used but did not keep count. Probably more.
APP Report

I'm picking up the iPad this week and will drop off at Mike's office and notify winner to contact office and arrange a mutual time for pick-up and picture with M. Scalera

It is averaging 40-50 new users each month. 95% of activity (page views) is going to push notifications, deals and events...which makes sense.

The uptick in downloads and usages remain consistent with promoted facebook APP posts and push notifications.

Present deals on app run through Nov 21.  When we go out for Holiday Coupon Booklet we'll sign up a bunch more to go through rest of 2017 and into late Winter 2018.
Sound Bites Music Fest

It was agreed that the Township Hall location worked out well. The BID will make a donation to the Auxiliary Police for their help with this project.
Other Business

R. Abraham reported that the Fall Festival will have a model railroad and 5K run. He asked if the 5K Run can have a separate listing on the APP. B. Lippman will contact K. Schwarts to list this event separately. He asked for help in getting volunteers to help set up the Festival. They will be needed from 8 – 11am.

The Wine Library gave away a $10 coupon last weekend. They will be doing it again this weekend.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:20.

Respectfully submitted by:

Beth Lippman, October 4, 2017

**The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 17, 2017, 8:30am, Fire House, 200 Mountain Ave. Office of OEM.

